Commission Meeting
5.27.25

9t Day of the April Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance.

Presiding Commissioner Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and the minutes from the
meeting of the 20" of May with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

The meeting concerning Economic Development to be held in Cameron on the 29™ of May will be attended by East
District Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

SB190 (Senior Tax Credit) was discussed. West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion to put the Senior
Tax Credit question on the 2026 April ballot. The question would be do the patrons of DeKalb County wish for the
Commission to put an ordinance in place to implement the Senior Tax Credit. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen
made the second. All in favor. White-aye, Carroll-aye and Owen-aye. Motion carried 3-0. If the issue passes in April of
2026 the Commission would pass the ordinance immediately with applications being accepted soon thereafter. The base
year for the ordinance would be 2024. Currently DeKalb County does not have to software necessary for implementation
and the tax book is currently in the process of being set with valuations going out to the entities the 15t of July.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll signed the contract for the vending machine. The machine should be installed in the
next week or so.

Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for the Commission & Clerk to review and sign.
West District Commissioner, Kyle White will attend a Tri-County Health meeting this Friday, May 30%.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll will attend a DDRJ meeting on Friday the 30™".

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen will attend a meeting of the DeKalb County Extension on Monday June 2.
The Commission always welcomes the citizens of DeKalb County to attend their weekly meeting.

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County Clerk,
Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct insurance in place.

There were no visitors at today’s meeting.

With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until June 3, 2025



